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ECN 4/93


ENGINEERING CHANGE NOTE FOR POD-BASE





Dear SPRINT user,





When programming AMD 27... EPROM’s, a hardware change is necessary. A qualified Surface Mount Technician must do the required MOD(s).  If you do not have one available, you should contact the nearest Data I/O approved Service Center.  Please note that this is a billable service.


Required materials: 1x100nF ceramic capacitor, 2x120pF (or 2x 100pF) ceramic capacitor, isolated wire.





Remove the TOP of your programmer.


Remove the four screws fixing the PCB in the programmer (not in the TOP).


Pull out the flat-ribbon-cable-connector and remove the PCB.


Solder in one ceramic-type capacitor with 100nF at the place shown in the sketch (approximately in the middle on the solder side of the PCB). One leg must be connected with the PLCC-socket, the other one to the via-hole.


Solder one pin of each 120pF capacitor (ceramic) to the PLCC socket as shown in the sketch.


Solder the free legs of the 120pF capacitors together and contact this node (by using a short piece of isolated wire) with the PLCC socket as shown in the sketch.


Reinstall all parts. Be careful not to tighten the screws too hard.


This ECN replaces the ECN 1/91. Remove ECN 1/91 if you have installed it. (This ECN was only necessary for some AMD EPROM’s.)


Remember that the software cannot detect if the hardware-change is performed. The screen-message will remain after the change but the programming will work.


New programmers are modified by the manufacturer and do not need the ECN. The software #1/93 and later versions will check the series-number and will not create any screen messages in conjunction with new programmers.
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